
 

 
Police Report – March 2016 

 
The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area 
can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ 
In March we received 318 calls from members of the public relating to 
incidents across the three parishes. 
 

Crime Alert 
 
There is a graffiti tag ‘Trouble’ that has appeared in Glenfield.  We request 
that if you hear of or know any information in relation to who is responsible 
for this that you get in touch with the local beat team. 
We have received numerous calls from vigilant residents during March 
from locating stolen cars to reporting crimes in progress.  One of which in 
Leicester Forest East allowed us to track down the suspects and make 
arrests and seize their vehicle. 
A call was made by a concerned neighbour in Kirby Muxloe following a 
building company cold calling.  Enquiries have been made and trading 
standards have been passed information to look into whether any trading 
standards offences have been committed.  Please ensure that you do 
background checks on all companies you have home improvements 
undertaken with.  If you have any concerns with a company’s practice or 
concerns for a neighbour having work done then please inform the Police 
and Trading Standards. 
As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us 
on 101.  If you see an offence taking place use 999.  If you would like a 
visit from your beat team then please get in contact.  Details can be found 
at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing  
 

Anti-Social Behaviour  
 

Youths acting in an antisocial manner in Glenfield escalated during March 
with various locations having issues.  As a result there were dedicated 
patrols put in place supported by neighbouring beat teams.  A dispersal 
zone was put in force for a short period in conjunction with these patrols 
and as a result several more individuals have received warning letters 
from the District Council as well as banning letters from the COOP and 
police visits to parents which has seen a reduction in the behaviour.   
Local residents have been surveyed around Station Park but the issue 
hadn’t affected most of the local residents.  With the behaviour now being 
improved the extra patrols have now ceased with the beat team continuing 
to concentrate on and monitor/deal with any issues. 
The issue of motorbikes on Forest East Park in LFE reduced significantly 
although no persons have been identified in relation to this the Police, 
Parish and District Councils are working toward assessing what sort of 



 

changes to the park can be made to reduce the chance of the issue 
reoccurring.  Consultations of local residents also confirmed that they were 
not experiencing the problem as often as they had been. 
Motorbikes have also been causing a nuisance on the Western Park Golf 
Club to some residents in Glenfield.  The neighbouring beat team have 
contacted the City Council who will repair the make shift entrances that 
allow the motorbikes onto the fields.  Given that the area is such a vast 
piece of land it is difficult to locate and catch anyone riding on the land.  
Patrols continue and some arrests have been made relating to offences on 
the property.  We continue to tackle this problem when it is happening. 
 

Community Engagement 
 
A consultation was undertaken around Maytree Court in Kirby Muxloe with 
no significant issues being identified at this shopping location although dog 
fouling was highlighted to us.  Signs have been placed in the area.  It is an 
offence to fail to clear up after a pet and any information relating to such 
matters can be passed onto the District Council or local Police to forward 
onto them. 
 

Next Months Street/Beat Meetings  
 
Officers from Leicester Forest East Neighbourhood Team will be holding a 
beat surgery at LFE Library on Wednesday 6th April @ 10:00am 
 
Officers from Leicester Forest East Neighbourhood Team will be holding a 
beat surgery at LFE Library on Wednesday 27th April 2016 @ 10:00am 
 

News and Appeals 
 
Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your 
help. 
https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals 
 


